
 

Dear Chairman Lipps, 

 

My name is Tami Williams and I am an OH resident and a veteran. I moved to OH in early 2020 and started my 

own business. My business has been negatively affected with the shut downs and mask mandates. I am 

positive that any further unlawful mandates would cause further damages to my business. I do not support any 

mandate that violates our health privacy, bodily autonomy, sovereignty, or encourages discrimination. 

 

I am in support of HB248 for a number of reasons. First of all, mandated vaccines or injections violate bodily 

autonomy. This country was founded upon our god-given freedoms and is protected by the constitution and bill 

of rights. Mandated injections violate the constitution and the Nuremberg Code. I served 15 years in the military 

to uphold our freedoms and even though I am now a veteran, I will still uphold my oath to the constitution and 

protecting our rights and you should be doing the same since you swore oath. 

 

Secondly, me and my children all have exemptions from both masks and vaccines. We have already been 

discriminated against and harassed by businesses and customers out in public for not wearing masks. My 

children have felt unsafe and threatened while shopping at the grocery store. We have been bullied by 

businesses and strangers.  

 

Also, my business has taken a huge economic hit for not being able to wear a mask. Some people are living in 

fear and those are the customers whom I have lost during this pandemic. One thing that I haven't lost is my 

health and despite working hands on and face to face with my customers, I have not had COVID19; I suppose I 

have gained herd immunity from exposure.  

 

My children have been homeschooled since early 2020 and I fully intend to continue homeschooling if these 

unlawful mandates are not removed. Sending children to school for 8 hours a day wearing an oxygen depriving 

muzzle is child abuse. I will not do this to my children nor will they be taking any experimental injection, or any 

vaccine for that matter. Me and my two oldest children have had severe adverse reactions to vaccines. Our 

health and medical decisions is our choice and our right. The state has no jurisdiction to interfere with our 

pursuit of life, liberty, and happiness. Any impediment of such pursuit is considered void and could face 

violations.  

 

I do sincerely hope that you have taken the time to review the thousands of testimonies and emails that you 

have received in support of HB 248. We the people are depending on you to uphold your oath to office and to 

the great people of OH and abroad.  

 

Thank you for your attention to this vital matter, 

 

Tami Williams 

Hello, 



Please write your testimony in a separate document and attach it as a pdf. We require that testimony 

submissions include both a witness form and a written document as two separate items. 

Thank you, 

Abby 

  

Abby Chumley 

LSC Fellow 

Ohio House of Representatives 

Representative P. Scott Lipps 

Show quoted text 

Hi Abby, 

 

Thank you for your response. Do you have a witness form that you can send to me please? 

 

Thank you, 

 

Tami Williams 

Hide quoted text 

 

On Mon, May 24, 2021, 3:11 PM Rep62@ohiohouse.gov <Rep62@ohiohouse.gov> wrote: 

Hello, 

Please write your testimony in a separate document and attach it as a pdf. We require that testimony 

submissions include both a witness form and a written document as two separate items. 

Thank you, 

Abby 

  

Abby Chumley 
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LSC Fellow 

Ohio House of Representatives 

Representative P. Scott Lipps 

  

  

From: Tami Williams <browbladingandspa@gmail.com> 

Sent: Monday, May 24, 2021 9:20 AM 

To: Rep62 <Rep62@ohiohouse.gov> 

Cc: Rep52 <Rep52@ohiohouse.gov> 

Subject: HB248 Testimony 

  

Dear Chairman Lipps, 

  

My name is Tami Williams and I am an OH resident and a veteran. I moved to OH in early 2020 and started 

my own business. My business has been negatively affected with the shut downs and mask mandates. I am 

positive that any further unlawful mandates would cause further damages to my business. I do not support any 

mandate that violates our health privacy, bodily autonomy, sovereignty, or encourages discrimination. 

  

I am in support of HB248 for a number of reasons. First of all, mandated vaccines or injections violate bodily 

autonomy. This country was founded upon our god-given freedoms and is protected by the constitution and 

bill of rights. Mandated injections violate the constitution and the Nuremberg Code. I served 15 years in the 

military to uphold our freedoms and even though I am now a veteran, I will still uphold my oath to the 

constitution and protecting our rights and you should be doing the same since you swore oath. 

  

Secondly, me and my children all have exemptions from both masks and vaccines. We have already been 

discriminated against and harassed by businesses and customers out in public for not wearing masks. My 

children have felt unsafe and threatened while shopping at the grocery store. We have been bullied by 

businesses and strangers.  

  

Also, my business has taken a huge economic hit for not being able to wear a mask. Some people are living in 

fear and those are the customers whom I have lost during this pandemic. One thing that I haven't lost is my 

health and despite working hands on and face to face with my customers, I have not had COVID19; I suppose 

I have gained herd immunity from exposure.  
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My children have been homeschooled since early 2020 and I fully intend to continue homeschooling if these 

unlawful mandates are not removed. Sending children to school for 8 hours a day wearing an oxygen 

depriving muzzle is child abuse. I will not do this to my children nor will they be taking any experimental 

injection, or any vaccine for that matter. Me and my two oldest children have had severe adverse reactions to 

vaccines. Our health and medical decisions is our choice and our right. The state has no jurisdiction to 

interfere with our pursuit of life, liberty, and happiness. Any impediment of such pursuit is considered void and 

could face violations.  

  

I do sincerely hope that you have taken the time to review the thousands of testimonies and emails that you 

have received in support of HB 248. We the people are depending on you to uphold your oath to office and to 

the great people of OH and abroad.  

  

Thank you for your attention to this vital matter, 

  

Tami Williams 

 


